
 

 

Basic shop steward training - Limpopo 
 
As members are aware, the PSA conducted elections of shop stewards in 2020 and could not roll out 
national training interventions owing to COVID-19 lockdown restrictions. However, the PSA commends 
the newly elected shop stewards who did not wait for training to ensure that the rights and interests of 
members are advanced. The pandemic exposed the non-compliance of most departments with OHS, 
wherein many PSA shop stewards fought tooth and nail to protect members, hence the need for training.  
 
The PSA has scheduled basic shop steward training for the newly elected shop stewards, to be held 18 
October 2021 (Mopani and Vhembe Districts) and 19 October 2021 (Sekhukhune, Waterberg and 
Capricorn). Shop stewards are urged to register by 17 September 2021 for the training urged to 
register as follows:  
 
Mopani and Vhembe: lucky.kganyago@psa.co.za and caroline.vorster@psa.co.za  
Sekhukhune, Waterberg and Capricorn: kate.vorster@psa.co.za and Christine.mabu@psa.co.za.  
 
Kindly send your full names and surname, cell number, email address (optional), ID number, 
Department/entity and workplace to enable issuance of an invitation and a release letter.  
 
Members are advised that no late registration will be accepted. 
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